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           Special Meeting

Present:  Classified:

Alma Cardenas,  John Christensen, Mercy Pono, Teresina Steffes

               Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Joe Ledbetter

               Management:
Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong


   Students:

Tim Schulze


   Absent:

Ken Blustajn, Vern Cromartie, Joyce Edwards, Rick Ramos, 

Ellen Smith, McKinley Williams, Wendy Williams

  
   Guests:

Ed Cruz, Tim Clow, Michele Jackson, Bruce King, Laurie Laxa, 

Wayne Organ, Eric Sanchez

1.  
Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by Chair, Mercy Pono at 3:43 p.m.


CONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

2.
Approval of Agenda - The agenda was approved.

3.
Approval of Minutes from May 14, 2008 - The minutes were approved.


ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA


NONCONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

4.
Revision of F6003, College Procedures Handbook, Request for Marketing Services - 

Eric asked for clarification on the modifications to this procedure.  Michele responded by explaining that marketing will prioritize work orders by date needed instead of using previous criteria.  Marketing would like to have an "open door" policy.  They are strongly encouraging everyone on campus to use the form for any media request required.  Currently they are working on the catalog and also working on the invitation for the ribbon cutting ceremony of the SSC Building scheduled for June 10th.  

A vote was taken to accept the revision of F6003 - Request for Marketing Services and the form.

Management:  yes; Faculty: yes; Classified: yes; Student: yes

5.
Alumni Recognition for CCCCD's 60th Anniversary Celebrations - Mercy reiterated Linda's request from the last meeting that the district office has requested a list of 20 of our most distinguished alumni.  Linda proposed to give the district the list of our honorees from our last 27 graduations.  Lee asked if it would be possible to add someone to the list that has not been honored at our graduations.  Carol said if we did that, we would have to develop criteria in order to add someone else to the list.  Laurie suggested that we could add names to our celebration next October, as that would allow us enough time to develop criteria.  Linda has to respond to the district by next month.  After some more discussion, it was decided we would ask Linda Cherry to ensure the names of our past honored alumni are in fact still distinguished.  We will remove any names that have passed on since being honored and also remove any names that may have since fallen from grace so we do not embarrass ourselves.  


A vote was taken to accept the list of our distinguished alumni from our last 27 graduations with the caveat that Linda ensure the names are worthy of still being honored.
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6.
Basic Skills Initiative, Funding Proposal - Joe had some question as to why the First Year Experience was receiving full funding for the year of $50,000 and other programs were only receiving partial funding.  Ed Cruz responded that Student Life would be hiring a part-time counselor to help with the First Year Experience and  that would use a lot of the allocated funding.  The counselor will follow up with students throughout the year to ensure they are going to class.  This is part of the nationally recognized retention program.  There was some question as to how the First Year Experience will sustain itself after next year, as this money is not guaranteed to continue.  Student Life will have to look for other alternative funding should the funding decrease.  


A vote was taken to accept the proposed Basic Skills Initiative Funding Proposal.


Management:  yes; Faculty:  yes; Classified:  yes; Student:  yes

7.
Budget Committee's Augmentation Recommendations - Mariles read an appeal from the Athletics Department.  The appeal stated that the women's softball, volleyball and soccer teams are in dire need of funding.  Apparently these women's teams do not reap the rewards offered from the annual athletic crab feed.  The women's teams are coached by part-timers who are left to their own devices to fundraise.  The appeal stated by not having additional funds for these teams, it places Contra Costa College women's athletics at a disadvantage.  Mariles explained to the Council that the budget committee used the same rubric as in the past.  Tim Clow asked if appeals for monetary augmentation should be taken back to the budget committee instead of coming directly to College Council.  Mercy said that the Council has addressed former appeals, as that is the charge of the Council.  The budget committee spent many hours using the rubric on all of the applications to develop the list of their final recommendations. Tim Schulze asked why Automotive did not receive supplemental funds either.  Mariles said that Automotive received $21,000 for CTE for next year.  Joe asked if there was anything in the Athletic appeal to change the rubric.  Mariles said no.  Mariles said the departments/units that were selected submitted a lot of justification for their requests and athletics submitted a one-page application.  Tim Clow mentioned that the Athletic teams have booster clubs to help them with monetary support.  Mariles said Athletics received $38,000 last year from instructional equipment funds but this year we did not receive any instructional equipment funds.  


A vote was taken to accept the Budget Committee's Augmentation Recommendations.


Management:  yes; Faculty:  yes; Classified:  yes; Student:  yes


INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

8.
Announcements - Tim Schulze announced College For Kids will begin soon.  John announced Job Links on June 5th at the San Ramon Campus.  Mercy announced the next classified luncheon will be held Wednesday, June 11th at 12:00 noon in the Fireside Room where they will continue to discuss safety issues.  Next Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday is the CERT training in the Library and Learning Resource Center.  


John thanked Mercy on behalf of the Council for chairing College Council this year.  Everyone agreed that Mercy did a great job.  Faculty will be chairing College Council next year.

9.
Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 4:16 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson, Senior Executive Assistant to the President

